
No. 6 Friday 10 March 2017   

Dear Parents, 

St Bernadette’s  – Social and Emotional Learning.  KidsMatter Component 2 

In 2016, we launched our theme for KidsMatter  ‘We Belong’ (also linking with the theme for 

Catholic School’s Week …’I Belong, You Belong, We Belong’) 

 

In 2017, our theme is ‘Everything is Connected’ (linking with the theme for Catholic Schools 

Week … ‘Learning is Connected’) and we have celebrated and been involved with these 

connections throughout this week.   

 

At St Bernadette’s we have a strong connection with our school motto: ‘Strength through 

Gentleness’ 

 

Our school values of Respect, Honesty, Tolerance, Forgiveness, Care and Compassion are 

embedded within our Social Skills and Gospel beliefs. It encompasses everything we do, 

everyday. 

 

Our school focus for this year is Social and Emotional Learning (SEL), which is the ongoing 

process of developing skills needed to lead a healthy and fulfilling life: 

 

Social: Understanding other people. It also includes being able to step into their shoes, get 

along with them, and the ability to make good decisions in life. 

 

Emotional:  Knowing yourself, and learning how to manage your 

emotions and behaviour in ways that help you reach your goals. 

 

Learning: Social and emotional skills can be taught and learnt, just 

like any other skill. 

 

At St Bernadette’s we always strive to build relationships and a sense 

of belonging and connecting which gives children a sense of security that their needs will be 

met. Our school values and social skills enhance this belief through our awards that are 

presented by class teachers, every fortnight. 

 

The social and emotional skills are: self- awareness, self-management, social awareness, 

relationship skills and responsible decision-making. Our units of Religion (Peaceful classrooms- 

Meditations) and PDH allow further development of these skills across our school grades K-6. 

On a daily basis our school community endeavours to strengthen relationships with all we meet 

and interact with. 

 

Relationships are strengthened and social and emotional skills developed through repeated 

experiences of ‘give and take’. We encourage conversations with our students about these 

‘give and take’ interactions, which helps children to develop their social and emotional 

skills. ‘Give and take’ becomes sharing, cooperating and taking turns and developing 

friendships with other children. This helps children to understand the feelings of others and 

how to think things through before acting. 

 

Taking time, tuning in, being there and sharing experiences with our children helps 

support this development at school. 

Parents and carers can help their children in a number of ways by encouraging discussion 

of feelings, providing opportunities to play with others, supporting children’s confidence 

and leading by example. Here are a few other ways to help: 

Week 8 
 

Parent/Teacher/

Student Meetings 
 

Mon 13 March 

8.30am Assembly 

Choir—rehearsal at St 

Madeleine’s School 

2.45—4.30pm 

Motiv8sports Club 

 

Tue 14 March 

Dance Fever 

1.10pm Choir 

 

Wed 15 March 

Student Banking 

Constable Rob Paterson 

to visit K to Yr 6 

 

Thurs 16 March 

Lunchtime– Coding & 

Robotics / Chess Club / 

Lego Club 

ARU Sporting School 

Sessions 

 

Fri 17 March 

Literacy Books coming 

home today 

 

Coming Dates: 
 

Thursday 23 March 

School Cross Country 

 

Friday 31 March 

Dance Fever Challenge 

 

Staff Development & 

Pupil Free Day 

Term 2: 

Mon 24 April 

 

Enrolling Now for 

Kindergarten 2018  
Please collect your pack 

from the office or 

download from our 

website. 

Address: 357 Old Northern Road, Castle Hill  NSW 2154   Phone: 9634 2898    Fax: 9680 2282 
 Email: BernadetteCH@parra.catholic.edu.au   Website: http://www.stbernadetteschill.catholic.edu.au 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/stbernadettesprimary/  Twitter: http://www.twitter.com/StBernadettes2 

http://www.twitter.com/StBernadettes2
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Catholic Schools Week 
Thank you to so many parents, grandparents, aunties 

and uncles for joining us at our OPEN DAY on 

Wednesday. The rooms were buzzing with storytelling, 

laughter and questions as the children were 

entertained about what schools were like years ago. 

Our photos on the school Facebook page tell a great 

story of collaboration and partnership as the teachers, 

students and parents/grandparents/aunties and uncles 

came together for special moments in Catholic 

Education. 

 

Use of the School Car Park 

Thank you to our many parents who follow the car park 

guidelines. In order to keep all our children safe all 

parents are asked to:  

¶ ONLY enter and exit the school car park from 
Brisbane Road 

¶ NEVER enter the lower car park on Brisbane Road – 
pedestrians use this area both before and after 

school and this car park is ONLY for staff use 

¶ Only allow your child to exit your vehicle in the 
KISS ‘n DROP on the kerb side 

 

Student Attendance 
Our Attendance figure to date is: 

88.5%  
Earlier this week we achieved our 

target of over 90% attendance for 

the first time this year.  

 

Unfortunately, yesterday and today have combined to 

drop our attendance rate even lower than last week. 

While 88.5% may look reasonable - in real terms it 

means that out of the possible 31 days that students 

could attend, averaged out - every student has already 

missed 1 day of school – over 530 absent days across 

the school.  

 

We know we can do better – maybe Week 8 will hit the 

target! 

Encourage creative problem solving 

Asking questions that help children think of  

alternative  solutions  supports  their  thinking  and 

problem solving skills. When problems arise you can 

explore solutions together. 

 

What do you think might happen if you try that? Do 

you think this might work?  

 

Teach children to use positive communication skills 

Show children  how to  confidently  and respectfully 

communicate their thoughts, feelings and needs in a 

positive way. 

  

I  really  don’t  want  to  play  that  game.  It’s  too 

dangerous. Let’s play a different game instead. 

 

Give children choices 
To develop responsibility children need practice in 

making choices that are appropriate for their age and 

experience level. You can help children build decision 

making skills by encouraging them to explore options 

and helping them think through the reasons for their 

choices. 

 

What do you think we should do?  

What happened last time we tried this?  

 

Kathy Watt  

Yr 6 Teacher/Coordinator 

 

 

 
 

 

What do we do when we are facing an 

upcoming event, celebration or special 

occasion in our lives? We prepare for 

it. 

 

 Holy Week and Easter are special 

events in the liturgical year of the 

Church and the spiritual  life of a 

Christian.  

 

As Christians we prepare spiritually throughout the 

forty days of Lent. This means that during Lent, we 

rededicate ourselves to prayer. 

 

Lent is a season of being invited by God in a deeply 

personal way.  

 

“Come back to me, with all your heart,” our Lord 

beckons.  

 

So be open to the call, take some time to pray.  

Today is the day to accept God’s invitation. 

 

Shane Robinson 

Religious Education Coordinator 
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Social Skill: Showing Acceptance at St Bernadetteôs 

Class Student of the  
Week 

Student of the  
Week 

Social Skill Award 

KB Audrey Michael Aleksander Puleo Emily Boxshall 

KG Yen-Shuo Abby Guy Abigail Wigham 

KW Martin Lousin Alexia Peharda Sienna Smith 

1B Adam Wassif Andrea Yacoub Marissa Zeaiter 

1G John Dimitriou Zara Hawkes Jackson Leib 

1W Baylee Parker Marcus Yacoub Emily Yates 

2B Michael Lalli Felicity Miller Matthew Khoudair 

2G Jet Jackson Liam McGovern Sebastian Viloria 

2W Julian Ferris Lucia Sorbello Cooper Dowling 

3B Alannah Ceh Lucas Heyes Lily Procter 

3G Xavier Bounassif Loriana Gamez Juliana Farag 

3W Ysabella Jaucian Charlie Akle Noah Dinsmore 

4B Aiden Ashkar Tess Ellis Zelda Mormul 

4G Jasmine Azzi Rene Ferris Alyssa Khoudair 

4W Zoe Baroni Lucas Geaitani Charlotte Lee 

5B Deema Arraf Lucas Tole Ethan Zerafa 

5G Savannah Moubarak Nicolas Samperi Sophie Kouchoo 

5W Thomas Heyes Kayla Zaiter Niamh Bradley 

6B Annaliese Besters John-Paul Edge-Bennett Michelle Zeaiter 

6G Sofia Giallonardo Kaden Govender Darcey Sullivan 

6W Luke Debelak Ashleigh Lourey Mathilda Martin 

/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ 

{¢¦59b¢{ hC ¢I9 ²99Y 

Principal’s Awards: 
 

 

Summer O’Bryan 6W 

Mikayla Alam 2B 

Chelsea Polley 6W 

Renee Sakkal 2B 

Sienna De Juan 2B 
 

 

 

 

Celebrating Talents 
 

Congratulations to Chloe Gething and Holly Miller 

from St Bernadette’s Netball Association under 11 was 

selected in the Baulkham Hills representative side. 

 

 

 



R.I.P.  ††  Our prayerful sympathy is extended to the 
Bailey family (Noah in 5B and Eva in 3G), following 

the recent passing of their father.  

  

May God hold him in the palm of his hand.  

May he rest in peace.   
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Music in Sport 

45 students from Years 3 to 6 accompanied Mrs 

Buscall and Mrs Nettleton to the Riverside Theatre, 

Parramatta today to enjoy the Sydney Symphony 

Concert ‘Music in Sport’. This was a wonderful 

opportunity for the children who were creatively 

introduced to each section of the orchestra. We are 

very thankful to CAPTIVATE for arranging and 

subsidising our tickets and would like to congratulate 

them on such a great initiative.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volunteers Needed  
The school has purchased a number of 

exciting books to be used during 

guided reading sessions. Volunteers are 

needed to cover these new books. If you 

would like some books and contact to be sent home 

please call the school office on 9634 2898.  Thank 

you. 

 

Canteen News—Free Quelch Stick 
For every lunch order made between Monday 13 and 

Thursday 16th March children will receive a Free 

Quelch Stick! 

 

Children will need to bring their lunch bag up to the 

canteen after they have finished their lunch and then 

they will be given a Free Quelch Stick. 

 

 

Term Dates 2017 
 

Term 1: 
Fri 27 Jan to Fri 7 April 

 

Term 2 : 

Mon 24 April (Staff Development & Pupil Free Day) 

Tue 25 April ANZAC Day 

Wed 26 April to Fri 30 June 

 

Term 3: 

Mon 17 July to Fri 22 September  

 

Term 4: 

Mon 9 October to Monday 18 December 

Book Club 
A reminder that the last day for orders is Wednesday 

15th March.  Please go online if you have not already 

done so.  Thank you. 

 

COSHC—Autumn Vacation Care  
Bookings can now be made for the next school holidays.  

Monday 10 April to Friday 21 April (excluding Good 

Friday and Easter Monday).  Bookings close on Friday 

10 March.  Hours of operation are 6.45am to 6.15pm and 

the program includes in-centre days, incursions and 

excursions.  Contact Lauren on 0408 582 535 or 

coshcstbernadettescastlehill@parra.catholic.edu.au 

 

Oakhill College—Art in the Hills 
Art in the Hills is the longest running art show in the 

Hills District.  Proudly run by the Oakhill College P&F 

Association for the past 46 years.  The show appeals to a 

broad audience and showcases the work of more than 

100 different Australian Artists, along with a terrific 

range of locally produced craft and jewelry.  

 

The 46th Annual Art Exhibition is on the 24th, 25th and 

26th March 2017.   
 

Friday night Opening Gala kicks off at 7pm with drinks 

nibbles and live music.  Tickets are $35 online or $40 at 

the door.  The general exhibition opens at 10am on both 

Saturday and Sunday. The entry fee is a gold coin 

donation. 

 

To become a sponsor contact us at 

sponsorship@oakhill.com.au 

 

Follow us on Facebook at ‘Oakhill College - Art in the 

Hills’ for all the latest news, artists, craft stalls and 
activities. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sponsorship@oakhill.com.au

